

NATIONAL ARCHITECTURAL ACCREDITING BOARD, INC.

1101 Connecticut Ave NW, Suite 410 | Washington, DC 20036 info@naab.org | 202.783.2007 | www.naab.org

July 25, 2018

Dr. Andrew Workman Interim President Roger Williams University One Old Ferry Road Bristol, RI 02809

Dear President Workman:

At their July 2018 meeting, the directors of the National Architectural Accrediting Board (NAAB) reviewed the Visiting Team Report (VTR) for Roger Williams University.

On behalf of the board, it gives me great pleasure to inform you that the **Master of Architecture** degree program was granted an eight-year term of accreditation. The term is effective January 1, 2018, and the program is scheduled for its next visit for continuing accreditation in 2026.

In addition, the board voted to approve the Substantive Change for the addition of a 3.5-year track to Roger Williams University's existing NAAB-accredited 4+2 pre-professional + professional degree program sequence. The addition of this M. Arch. track is expected to be implemented as proposed in the application.

Please be reminded that continuing accreditation is predicated on two reporting requirements:

- Annual Statistical Reports. These reports capture statistical information on the institution and the program. The next statistical report is due on or before November 30, 2018.
- b) Interim Progress Reports. Programs that receive an eight-year term of accreditation must submit an Interim Progress Report (IPR) two years after a visit and again five years after the visit. Roger Williams University's first IPR is due November 30, 2020. There is more information on the IPR process in Section 10 of the 2015 Procedures for Accreditation.

Finally, public dissemination of both the Architecture Program Report and the VTR is a condition of accreditation. These documents must be made public electronically in their entirety. Please see Condition II.4.4 of the 2014 *Conditions for Accreditation* and Section 5 of the 2015 *Procedures for Accreditation*.

On behalf of the NAAB and the visiting team, thank you for your support of accreditation in architecture education.

Very truly yours.

Judith Kinnard, FAIA

President

cc: Stephen White, AIA, Dean

Nathaniel Quincy Belcher, Team Chair